
                                                                                           
                                                                                              

CARINE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL
Minutes of the Parents and Citizens Association Inc

General Meeting
On Monday 24th October 2022

Present: Carla Christou, Janine Vibert, Justine Wartzki, Tracy Joughin, Bronwyn Capper, Heather Branchi,
Carlos Acuna, Jenny Blair, Kerri Drage, Priscilla Siano, Heidi Barnes, Diann McKenzie, Amanda Houghton,
Bernadette Garcia, Leona Van Der Meer, Sarah Pexton, Vicky Turner
Apologies: Saneet Kohli, Ellen McAllister, Damian Shuttleworth, Gloria Acuna

Meeting began 7.10pm

Minutes from previous meeting:

Accepted : Diann McKenzie Seconded: Vicky Turner

Business arising from previous meeting:

Update on the refurbished toilets. 3 out of 6 are complete

Correspondence in: Nil
Correspondence out: Nil

Principal’s Report:

Dux ATAR - Max Lumpkin 99.8
A Grade General – Lilly Hill

P and C was mentioned by the MC. Awards presented by Damian Shuttleworth. Confirmed by Janine Vibert.

P and C year 7 BBQ was successful. Diann McKenzie and her team of volunteers.
Learning-need to have a designated person to help P and C organise BBQ, invoices and signage.

Accepted : Priscilla Siano Seconded: Justine Wartzki

President’s Report:

Janine Vibert attended the graduation.
Liz Edwards did an amazing job organising the graduation.

Treasurer’s Report:

Account balance as of 24th October 2022 is  $125.135.26



Waiting for remittance for :
● DUX and A grade general

● toilet renovations

As well as auditors quote from Phoenix Accountants for 2022 audit  

Accepted : Justine Wartzki Seconded: Priscilla Siano

General Business

Discussion-  use QKR app  to register for P and C and delegate a person from the P and C to receive these.

● Feedback year 7 BBQ- Diann McKenzie went well. We have 3 new P and C members from that

evening.

● Feedback from WACSSO conference –

Saturday - Carlos Acuna attended. Federal Police talk was very informative and interesting. Talked

about cyber security

Sunday - Diann Mc Kenzie attended. Went to talks about resilience, sustainability and vaping. Our

school is well organised compared to others when dealing with vaping

● Music state festival results - Junior, Intermediate Bands and String Orchestra performed in State

Festivals at Churchlands SHS. We received 3 certificates of “Outstanding, Excellent & Merit.”

Congratulations to Matthew Barker for achieving the “Outstanding” with our Yr 7 Junior Band.

● Feedback from year 8 parent night – Priscilla Siano attended. Was informative. Topics discussed

included choosing subjects, inspiring parents to be involved with their child’s learning.

Uniprep course will be available next year

Discussion:
The school is currently considering presenting an award to the top VET student, and have approached the
P&C for funding of the award.

Motion:
The CSHS P&C approve the amount of $500.00 for the VET Dux from 2023 for the next two years with
provision of up to $1000 for the award in the case of a tie or shared award. 

Accepted: Priscilla Siano Seconded: Heidi Barnes All in Favour - unanimous



Janine welcomed our new members Tracy Joughin, Bronwyn Capper and Amanda Houghton who all have
year 7 students.

Meeting closed at 8.05pm

Next Meeting: Monday 28th November 2022


